

KDLHG Archive List

Battle of Edgehill and CAD Kineton

- K601 1992 Sealed Knot Battle of Edgehill re-inactment programme and ticket
- K602 C A D, Kineton, history and explanation of road names, author unknown
- K603 Notes on the Battle of Edgehill, poster and admission ticket for 2006 Battlefields Day, launching the Battlefields Trail, trail brochure, newspaper clipping, etc
- K604 Scrapbook of 1985 Sealed Knot Battle of Edgehill re-inactment, including newspaper clippings, photos and ephemera
- K605 “1942-1992 Central Ammunition Depot, Kineton, the First Fifty Years” by A Lawrence (1992)
- K606 Graphic depiction of the Battle of Edgehill by P S W Beck
- K607 Notes on English battles by Peter Ashley-Smith, mainly Civil Wars battles, including printed brochures
- K608 Photocopied extract from “Edgehill 1642” by Brig Peter Young (1976) with notes by Peter Titchmarsh
- K609 C A D Kineton Army Families Official Guide, 1975
- K610 C A D Kineton, 1988 Queen’s visit programme, photos and newspaper clippings
- K611 “A Guidebook to the Battlefield” by Richard Marsh, Graham Winton and Peter Dix (1985)
- K612 “Edge Hill: The Battle and Battlefield, with notes on Banbury & Thereabout” by Edwin Walford (1904), with marginal notes by PC Pelham Puckle
- K613 Downloaded article “Warwickshire Numismatics; The Ancient Mints and the Kineton Medal” by Edward Hawkins (1864) also image of medal

KDLHG Archive List

Buildings

- K1101 Details of Pittern Hill windmill and Stratford Herald 1987 article clipping
- K1102 Notes on architect John Gibson by Peter Belto, undated
- K1103 Photocopies of sketches of room interiors at Little Kineton House, undated
- K1104 Correspondence concerning a planning application re a barn at Longbourne Farm, 2008-9
- K1105 Photocopies of auction details of properties and land in Kineton, sold in the 19th, 20th and 21st centuries
- K1106 Photocopies of auction catalogues and legal documents re sales of properties and land between 1870 and 1946
- K1107 1925-33 Midland Bank savings account book for the Thomas Aylworth's Charity Building Repair Fund
- K1108 Photocopy of SBTLA document DR 311, an index of 29 deeds and papers relating to Dene House
- K1109 Roxburgh House residential home brochure (1985), extract advertisement feature from "Banbury Cake" and scanned photos
- K1110 Report "Excavations at Rose Cottage, Mill Lane, Kineton, Warwickshire" by 110 Archaeology (2005)
- K1111 Agents' sale brochures for new houses in Woodclose Court and Willowdene Houses
- K1112 Tom Pettifer 1992 sales brochure for development Battle Court
- K1113 2004 archaeological assessment of garden of Rose Cottage, Mill Lane, plan and scanned photos
- K1114 Printed flyer from Prime Life Ltd proposing the construction of a care centre on the site of the old fire station in 2004
- K1115 Extracts based on "The Lost Architectural Landscapes of Warwickshire, Vol 1 – the South" by Peter Bolton (2003), with descriptions of lost and changed buildings in Kineton, Edgehill, Butlers Marston and Combroke
- K1116 1943 auction catalogue photocopies of the Willoughby de Broke estate in Kineton, Chadshunt, Burton Dassett and Watergall
- K1117 Research notes of C H Ivin on Kineton premises and occupants, incl. photocopy of SBTLA DR 311 (papers relating to Dene House) and ms notes by former resident of Dene House and transcript
- K1118 Extract from "Warwickshire Windmills" by W.A. Seaby, photocopy of a map showing the locations of 2 Kineton windmills
- K1119 Digital photographic prints of 1997 construction of Sycamore Court, Little Kineton and extension to neighbouring cottage in Tysoe road and print and history of Corner Cottage, opposite
- K1120 Architect's letter and plan re planning application at Hill View, Southam Street, 1983
- K1121 Photocopy of 1903 plan accompanying the lease documents for Kineton House
- K1122 Norton Grange 1991 plan, 1992 list of residents, 1996 plan and list of residents, also biography of the first Lord Norton, 1963 details of Norton School Archaeology Group and leaflet about the Norton Foundation
- K1123 Battle Farm photocopy of Warwick Advertiser announcement of 1943 auction of stock and implements, also copy photos of ca. 1901 bailiff William Podmore and family
- K1124 Photocopy of 1875 indenture for the lease of Woolpack Garden, Banbury Road, to George Craddock

KDLHG Archive List

Buildings

- K1125 Correspondence concerning the Rose and Crown pub
- K1126 Digital photos of Kineton houses, quantity 62, taken by Charles Ivin, circa 1995
- K1127 Audio recording of talk about Norton Grange approved school, Lord Norton and the reformatory movement
- K1128 Title deeds of Pittern Hill House and land and properties formerly in the estate of Pittern Hill House, 1810 - 1999
- K1129 Title deeds of Pittern Villa Farm, aka Windmill Farm, 1904 – 1950 and 2015 estate agent's sale brochure
- K1130 Warks. Rural Community Council newsletters and reports re village halls, 1980s and 1996 newspaper clipping re village hall

KDLHG Archive List

Censuses

- K401 Unfinished paper “A Demographic Investigation into the 1851 Census for Kineton” by Michael Hutchins (2000)
- K402 Government information about the 2001 census results for Kineton
- K403 Kineton and district farm details incl. census results and 2008 survey
- K404 Photocopy of 1881 census return for Kineton
- K405 Photocopy of 1841 census return for Kineton and Compton Verney
- K406 Bar charts of Kineton population and occupations in the 1841 to 1901 censuses
- K407 CDs of 1841, 1851, 1861, 1871, 1881, 1891, 1901 Warwickshire censuses, published by S & N Data Archives Ltd

KDLHG Archive List

Compton Verney

- K1401 Photocopy of Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue, James Styles & Whitlock, 25 June 1929
- K1402 "Willoughby de Broke Album 1896 – 1925" by Peter Ashley-Smith, 3 volumes of newspaper clippings, photos and ephemera
- K1403 Compton Verney Estate, photocopies of extract of the title, when certain parts sold in 1930
- K1404 Photocopy of Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue, plan no.1, James Styles & Whitlock, 25 June 1929
- K1405 Photocopy of Compton Verney sale catalogue plan, R C Knight & Sons, 1958
- K1406 Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue 25 June 1929, plan no. 1, showing lots 1 to 46
- K1407 Art gallery 1998 preview leaflet
- K1408 "Historical Notes on Compton Verney Church" by Miss E M Mills (1932), photocopies
- K1409 Collection of photos, copy photos and digital prints of the history of the Willoughby de Broke family and Compton Verney to 2012, in a heavy photo album, by Peter Ashley-Smith, with index
- K1410 Collection of colour slides of Compton Verney, including its history and restoration, Willoughby de Broke / Verney family and related Hanbury and Williams families and Lordship of Manor slides of documents, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K1411 Scans of Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue plan no. 2, Combrook, James Styles & Whitlock, 25 June 1929
- K1412 Scans of part of Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue no. 1, James, Styles & Whitlock, 25 June 1929
- K1413 Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue, James Styles & Whitlock, 10 September 1929, including plan no. 1 (whole estate), plan no. 2 (Combrook) and plan no. 3 (Lighthorne)
- K1414 Remaining Portions of the Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue, James Styles & Whitlock, 24 June 1930, with integral plan
- K1415 Plan no. 2 (Combrook) from the Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue of 25 June 1929
- K1416 Plan no. 3 (Lighthorne) from the Compton Verney Estate sale catalogue of 25 June 1929
- K1417 30 November 1921 copies of consents by the mortgagees of the Lord Willoughby de Broke Settled Estate to sell the estate for £135,000 to Joseph Watson. Total land area 5,079 acres
- K1418 10 December 1929 conveyance from the executors of Joseph, Baron Manton to George Henry Morgan, of large parts of the Compton Verney Estate for £16,870. Total land area 1,786 acres, including 10 farms
- K1419 "The sale of the Compton Verney Estate, 1920 - 1933", by Colin Such (2025)
- K1420 Compton Verney art gallery articles from magazines, 2005-2012

KDLHG Archive List

Education

- K801 Kineton High School 1959 and 1967 prize distribution programmes and press clipping
- K802 Warks. L E A Children's University local history course, provided by KDLHG, incl. Extract from "Glacial Lake Harrison", transcriptions from school logs 1871-1934, lists of head teachers, extract from "Warks Turnpikes" by A Cossons
- K803 Late Victorian mounted photos of school groups, one ca. 1886, the other undated
- K804 Kineton C of E School Victorian Christmas Evening programme, circa 1970s and Kineton Junor School 1996 Summer Fete programme
- K805 Kineton High School 2011 Ofsted report
- K806 WCC 2010 application for an all-weather sports pitch and floodlighting at Kineton High School
- K807 Kineton National School, photocopy of admission and withdrawal register from 1927 to 1949
- K808 Notes on Kineton schools by Peter Ashley-Smith, incl. photocopies of original documents
- K809 Kineton High School report and prospectus, part of Kineton Snapshot 2008 project
- K810 Kineton High School group photos, 1959, 1961, 1963 and 1967
- K811 Holy Bible, bound in leather, with handstamp of G W Webb, Middle Class School, Kineton
- K812 Photocopied "Kineton Chronicle" Dec 2000 tribute to teacher Bob Macvie by David Gill
- K813 Kineton C of E Voluntary Aided Primary School prospectus (2003) and undated poster for summer fete
- K814 Kineton High School prospectus (2003)
- K815 Kineton High School 1997 40th anniversary concert programme and 40th anniversary celebrations programme
- K816 Kineton C of E School concert programmes, 1951 and 1952 (2), with newspaper clipping re 1952 performances
- K817 Kineton High School programme of The Pirates of Penzance, circa 1962
- K818 Kineton Middle School, photocopies of advertisements in 1884 and 1896, in a county guide, also details of Henry Roe, headmaster in the 1870s
- K819 National School, transcript of 1892 letter from surveyor listing defects to new building
- K820 Kineton C of E School, photocopies of trust deed and correspondence, 1891-1916
- K821 Kineton High School 1976 Christmas dinner menu, given by the students
- K822 Kineton C of E School 1981 fete programme
- K823 Scanned photo of circa 1890 boys at Kineton Midde School, now Roxburgh House
- K824 Copy photo of undated school group, with teacher Joseph Chandler
- K825 Old boy's school cap, found behind the coat pegs, circa 1994, when the old school in Market Square was remodeled as a doctor's surgery

KDLHG Archive List

General

- K101 “Kineton Village Appraisal & Plan Report 2003” by Kineton Parish Council
- K102 Housing development public consultation brochures by Barwood (2012), Sharba Homes (2014), Cala Homes (2016) and Gladman Developments (2018) and Parish Council 2015 consultation document
- K103 Photocopies of 1986 auction catalogue pages detailing sale of Lordships of the Manor of Kineton, Little Kineton and Lighthorne, with newspaper clippings and letter from purchaser of the Lordship of Great Kineton
- K104 “Kineton through the Ages” 1995 KDLHG exhibition, time chart by Brig. Peter Holdsworth, correspondence, programme, badge
- K105 Kington Hundred extract from Victoria County History
- K106 “Was Kineton a Town in the Middle Ages?”, transcript of talk by Dr Richard Goddard (2004)
- K107 Photocopies of extracts from early books on Warwickshire mentioning Kineton, photocopy of Kineton official guide (ca 1930s), magazines with articles on Kineton, etc.
- K108 “I have laid your request before the Vesty – A study of Poor Law administration in Kineton, 1809-36” by Verity Al-Daftar (1998)
- K109 Lists of C18th enclosure awards in Kineton and extensive research notes
- K110 1977 Silver Jubilee committee minutes, correspondence and accounts
- K111 “Kineton, The Official Guide”, 20pp, circa 1950s, also later edition, circa 1960s
- K112 Photocopies of a Diary and Accounts Book of the 1840s, by John Lines and his son, George, with recipes for drinks and remedies, farming accounts, details of county court judgements, 1845 Warwick execution details, 1892-9 Kineton deaths, etc (Original at W
- K113 Collection of colour photos of Kineton old houses and commercial property, ca 2000
- K114 Details of land holdings of Kineton residents in the 18th and 19th centuries, by Charles Ivin
- K115 Woodlands Trust leaflet requesting funds to purchase woodland off the Warwick road, as a millennium project, 1998
- K116 Transcript of 1975 audio recording of Joe Gerring, Willoughby de Broke estate worker and correspondence between Peter Johnson, author and Peter Ashley-Smith
- K117 “Kineton, The Village and its History”, pub. By KDLHG (1999), disected, in ring binder, also posters and invitation to book launch, also page pdfs, digital images, proof pages
- K118 “Kineton as a Settlement” by Lucie Gaunt of Kineton High School, circa 1997
- K119 “A Corner of England, Man and the Landscape in Warwickshire” by M.P. Eagle of Kineton High School (1980)
- K120 Kineton 1937 coronation printed sports programme
- K121 Magazine “My Weekly” (Jan 7, 1978) with account of Little Kineton postbox and public support to rebuild fire-damaged cottage
- K122 1871-3 local newspaper clippings, in leather-bound notebook, in poor condition
- K123 English Heritage National Monuments Record for Kineton, Butlers Marston and Chadshunt and Listed Buildings Report for Kineton
- K124 “The Fusion” Kineton village newsletter, various June 1997 - Oct 2001
- K125 Photocopies of Francis Frith photos of Kineton

KDLHG Archive List

General

- K126 "A History of Kineton, Warwickshire, showing its Importance through the Ages" by Christina M Hardiman, original manuscript + 2 sets of photocopies, also "Scenes recalled by a Ramble" by same author, 2 sets of photocopies
- K127 Collection of council election candidates' flyers, 2004-22
- K128 Kineton Mop, extracts from local newspapers, 1840-2007, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K129 Extracts from directories, Pigot's 1828-9, 1835, 1841, Slater's 1849, White's 1850, 1874, Spennell's 1884, 1898, 1913, 1914, 1922 and Kelly's 1863, 1868, 1872, 1876, 1880, 1884, 1888, 1892, 1895 (?), 1900, 1916, 1928, 1932, 1936, 1940, Slater's 1849, also
- K130 Notes on Kineton doctors from 1850 onwards, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K131 Photocopies of clippings from The Times: 1789 re post coach; 1846 murder; 1878 cart horse auction; 1883 Kineton Lodge auction, 1919 smallholdings co-op formation, 1932 Fielden marriage
- K132 Local newspaper clippings, 1985-6, 1990-2018
- K133 Receipts for and details of documents lodged with the Warwick County Record Office in 2008, 2011, 2016 and 2019
- K134 2012 parish survey results
- K135 Notes on the history of Kineton by David Gill (1985)
- K136 Newspaper clipping photocopies: vol 1, Warwick Advertiser 1808-1864, Stratford Herald 1876-1891; vol 2 Stratford Herald 1892-1941 and The Echo 1952-54, also Leamington Courier clippings from 1961 and Sunday Mercury 1974
- K137 "The History of Kineton" by Mrs L Mizen (circa 1970)
- K138 KDLHG 2008 Snapshot project, photos, Camera Club CDs, notes, correspondence, garden diary, 2007 pilot colour slides
- K139 Untitled 1998 dissertation, by Verity Al-Daftary, on the administration of the Poor Law in Kineton, in the early 19th century
- K140 Index of Stratford Herald articles on Kineton, August 1914 – December 1918
- K141 History of Kineton by Arthur Wheildon (1986), photocopy of manuscript
- K142 Anonymous notes on the Kineton Medal and Kineton trade tokens, also website print-out "Perspectives in Numismatics – English Merchant Tokens" by Richard Doty (1986)
- K143 "Memories of Kineton" by William Rawlins (1936), continued in 1982 by Ernest Rawlins, son of William
- K144 Photocopied list of the contents of WCRO DR 212 / 1-216
- K145 Photocopies of pages of a scrapbook, formed by H Rawlins, containing Kineton extracts from the Stratford Herald between 1892 and 1940
- K146 Collection of picture postcards, mainly Kineton, 1900s – 1920s, ex Chandler family
- K147 Extracts from "The History & Antiquities of Warwickshire" (mid 19th century?)
- K148 Photocopy of Kineton Parish 1915 register of electors
- K149 "The Echo" Jan, Feb and Aug 1953, in poor condition, and photocopies of pages from Jan 1953 to Mar 1954, also "Leamington Morning News" Feb 1969 re Kineton library
- K150 2006 calendar of scenes around Kineton, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K151 Kineton Parish register of electors, 1982, 1987, 1995, 1996 and 1997, mainly photocopies

KDLHG Archive List

General

- K152 1994 invitation to opening of new surgery at the Old School in Market Square
- K153 Photocopy of extract “Spotlight on Kineton”, by E H B, from unknown publication, being a 1954 account of the history of the fire brigade on the occasion of the opening of the new fire station
- K154 1997-98 correspondence, leaflet and newspaper clipping re closure of fire station
- K155 Latin transcription and translation of 1220 conveyance of tythes of hay in Kineton to Stephen de Segrave and Wikipedia entry for him
- K156 “Kineton and District in the Early Middle Ages”, print-outs from a talk by Prof Nicholas Brooks (2003)
- K157 “Small Boroughs and the Manorial Economy: Enterprise Zones or Urban Failures?” by Dr Richard Goddard (2011), downloaded from past.oxfordjournals.org
- K158 WCC Deartment of Planning 2004 plan showing proposed extension of speed restriction by High School
- K159 Kineton Village History Scrapbook compiled by Lottie Mizen of the Women’s Institute (1957), also photocopy
- K160 Photo collection of Peter Ashley-Smith, mainly 1980s-2000s, some earlier
- K161 The Chandler collection of photocopies of Kineton topographical and social history postcards and photos, also a few other south Warks locations
- K162 Newspaper clippings and photocopies, 1860-2000, with index by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K163 “Kineton, the Official Guide” privately published in 2014, by Peter and Gill Ashley-Smith, containg extracts from previous official guides
- K164 File of notes about Kyneton, Australia
- K165 Anonymous and undated ms about Kineton’s name and history
- K166 Photocopy of transcription of the Award of Great and Little Kington, dated 1580
- K167 Notes and map concerning Banbury Rd allotments, 1959
- K168 Photocopy of newspaper article published in The Argus, Melbourne, Australia, in 1877, “A Country Race Meeting”, by John James, about Kyneton in Warks and Kyneton in Australia
- K169 Collection of photos, copy photos and digital prints of the history of Kineton to 2012, in 3 heavy photo albums, by Peter Ashley-Smith, with index
- K170 Collection of colour slides, in 2 heavy volumes, by Peter Ashley-Smith, of Kineton street scenes, early to modern, also maps, events, church, organisations, including fire brigade, hunt, railway, Scouts and Guides
- K171 Collection of colour slides of Kineton events from 1974 to 2006, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K172 Collection of colour slides of Kineton events and street scenes, early 1960s to early 1970s, by Bebe Winter
- K173 Handwritten transcripts of public record office documents, made by Peter Ashley-Smith, including Rev Bloom documents at SBTLA and misc. transcripts from local newspapers and other publications
- K174 Miscellaneous accumulation of information on Kineton, early to modern, contained in box file, including photos, photocopies / transcripts of newspaper clippings
- K175 Wellesbourne & District Advertiser, June 1999 – Sept 2004 and Nov 2010, also The Fusion, June 1997 – Oct 2001 (duplicate set listed under K124)

KDLHG Archive List

General

- K176 “Warwick & Warwickshire Advertiser” 7 Oct 1933, with details of Lord Willoughby de Broke’s wedding, “Royal Leamington Spa Courier” 3 Mar 1944 and part of “Banbury Guardian” 20 Aug 1936
- K177 Photocopied maps, plans and photos of King John’s Castle area and Walton Farm
- K178 Launch of “Capturing Kineton’s Past” by Peter Ashley-Smith, 2019, digital photos and posters
- K179 Scans of the David Beaumont collection of Kineton postcards and photos
- K180 Brochure “A new Bridleway for Kineton” by Brian Lewis (2019)
- K181 “Capturing Kineton’s Past” by Peter Ashley-Smith (2019) printing estimate and 21 May 2019 page proofs before editing
- K182 Kineton’s first directory, a booklet published by Kineton Parish Council (2017)
- K184 1991 Little Kineton Conservation Area Review by Stratford District Council
- K185 Notes and scans re the manors of Great and Little Kineton, by Colin Such (2026)

KDLHG Archive List

Journals

- K1601 "Warwickshire History" incomplete range: vol. 10 no. 4 (winter 1997-8) to vol. 11 no. 3 (summer 2000); vol. 13 no. 1 (summer 2005) to vol. 17 no. 5 (summer 2019); vol. 18 no. 2 (winter 2020-1); no. 3 (summer 2021); vol. 19 no. 1 (summer 2023); no 3 (summe
- k1602 "The Local Historian" incomplete range from 1997 to 2025, with indexes for vols. 26/27 and 32/33
- K1603 "Local History News" incomplete range from winter 2007 to August 2025: nos. 82, 86, 88, 89, 92, 104, 106, 114, 115, 116, 118, 119, 131-142, 144-9, 156

KDLHG Archive List

Local Villages

- K1001 "Butlers Marston, its History through its Houses" by Robert Bearman (2012)
- K1002 "Jottings on Oxhill Methodism" by Thomas J Rigg
- K1003 "Folktales and Legends of Warwickshire" by Merlin Price (1982)
- K1004 "Bill the Beacon & Winnie the Windmill, a lighthearted look at Burton Dassett, Little Dassett & Northend" by John Unitt (2000)
- K1005 "The Extraordinary and the Everyday – A Year in the Life of a Rural Community, 1914-15" by Avon Dassett Local History Group
- K1006 "A Journey through Lockdown in Wellesbourne, March 2020 – April 2022" by Brian Morgan
- K1007 "A Warwickshire War" by John Spriggs (2005), an account of a WW II evacuee in Gaydon
- K1008 Transcription of Combroke C E school logbook, 1931-9 (WCRO document CR 1035/1)
- K1009 Photocopied extracts from "Rambles Round the Edge Hills" 2nd edition by Rev George Miller
- K1010 "Burton Dassett Excavations" by Nicholas Palmer (1987)
- K1011 "Joe, the story of a Warwickshire Countryman" by Peter Johnson (2000)
- K1012 "RAF Gaydon, a brief history" brochure by British Motor Industry Heritage Trust (2001)
- K1013 "The Red Horse of Tysoe" by W G Miller and K A Carrdus (1965), also magazine extract
- K1014 "Bowshot Wood Wildlife Retreat, a guide for teachers" by Gareth Pritchard (1986), also notes on the name by Liam Gorman
- K1015 Lighthorne Heath 1990 development plan brochures by Tom Pettifer Developments and Gallagher Estates
- K1016 Newspaper clippings re threat to rural life with construction of M40, 1989
- K1017 Rover Group Engineering Services 1980 Gaydon Test Centre brochure
- K1018 Chesterton-on-Fosse 1967 excavation report and plan by Steven Taylor
- K1019 Gaydon, 3 1940s receipted invoices from F T Garrett, coal merchant
- K1020 Photocopy of "Forgotten Heroes", the story of the Miller family and Radway Grange, by Lt Col Alan Sharkey
- K1021 Opening of school in Radway, photocopy of newspaper clipping from Banbury Guardian dated 14 August 1851
- K1022 Radway Church, 2002 dedication of window to churchwarden Victor Gibbins
- K1023 Crest proposal brochure for Kingston Grange new village, 1990
- K1024 RAF Gaydon WW II identity card for T Wheildon, a civilian employed at the establishment
- K1025 Combroke, a photocopy of an undated pamphlet on the village
- K1026 1931 sequestration order for the vicarage and parish church of Gaydon with Chadshunt
- K1027 Ettington, Friends' Meeting House, photocopied printed details
- K1028 Chedham's Yard, Wellesbourne, 2004-6 restoration promotional material and newspaper clippings, also May 2009 newsletter
- K1029 Roman Chesterton by Warks Archaeology Research Unit Chesterton Project 1991-2009
- K1030 Report on Chadshunt sheepwash by John Brace (2003)
- K1031 Booklet "Edge Hills Countryside" by Dorothy Unett, 2nd edition

KDLHG Archive List

Local Villages

- K1032 Extract from the Birmingham Post, entitled “Lost Villages of Warwickshire”, date and author unknown
- K1033 Collection of colour slides of local villages and Warwick, modern topographical and a few historic, also 1906 Warwick Pageant, 1939 Kenilworth Pageant and Warks 1953 coronation pageant involving Kineton residents, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K1034 Outline programme for the 2012 (?) Edgehill Games
- K1035 Article on the Moreton Hall real tennis court by Preston Witts, extract from “Focus” July 2005
- K1036 Notes on the deserted Medieval village of Westcote
- K1037 Wellesbourne Wartime Museum leaflet
- K1038 Idlicote House and Church details and plans
- K1039 Compton Wynyates guide book, 1976
- K1040 Gaydon Church article extracted from Four Shires Magazine
- K1041 Oxhill Church article extracted from Four Shires Magazine
- K1042 “Working Watermills of South Warwickshire” by John Kennedy, extracted from Four Shires Magazine, 2005
- K1043 “Something better than carriers’ carts: a pioneer rural steam bus company at Shipston-on-Stour” by Tim Edmonds, in Journal of the Railway & Canal Historical Society, vol. 41, part 9, Nov 2025
- K1044 Avon Dassett Roman Catholic parish record book, photos of pages of births and baptisms, 1857 – 1961 and deaths and burials, 1855 – 2020
- K1045 Avon Dassett Roman Catholic churchyard survey of gravestones and burials, with digital photos, 1855 – 2020

KDLHG Archive List

Maps

- K1201 Photocopies of various maps of Kineton and area from the 17th to 20th centuries, also 20th century aerial photos
- K1202 Photocopies of various maps and plans of Kineton and surrounding area
- K1203 OS 1:10,000 sheet SP 35 SW, overprinted with Stratford District Council cleanliness standard zones (1981)
- K1204 Photocopies of OS 1904 1:2,500 (25 inch) of Kineton, Sellotaped together, with some fields numbered in manuscript
- K1205 Photocopy of auctioneer's plan of the remaining portions of the Chesterton Estate, sold by Collins, Collins and Rawlence, in 1959
- K1206 Photocopy of 1850 plan of estates in Great Kington of John Hall, deceased
- K1207 Photocopy of OS 1904 1:2,500 (25 inch) of Kineton and Little Kineton
- K1208 Warwick County Council circa 1950s 6 inch map showing definitive footpaths and bridleways in the parish
- K1209 Godfrey 2003 reprint of OS 1893 one-inch map 201, Banbury and Kineton
- K1210 Photo of Kineton area of the 18th century Henry Beighton map of Warwickshire and extract from "The Printed Maps of Warks 1576-1900" by Harvey & Thorpe
- K1211 Scans of Yates 1789 map of Warwickshire
- K1212 Scans of Westcote Manor earthworks and Nadbury Camp
- K1213 Scans of John Ogilby's 1675 strip map, Banbury to Kidderminster
- K1214 Scans of Butlers Marston OS large scale map
- K1215 Scans of Butlers Marston 1753 large scale field plan
- K1216 Scans of map of East and West Junction Railway through Kineton
- K1217 Kineton 1923 plan

KDLHG Archive List

Military

- K1301 “Wartime Memories of Kineton” by Vivian Bird, a WW2 soldier based in Kineton
- K1302 Armistice Day and Remembrance Sunday, 1920-1953, extracts from the Parish Magazine and The Echo
- K1303 “Kineton at War” 1989 exhibition by KDLHG, notes, personal recollections, display material, newspaper clippings and photos
- K1304 Memories of Kineton during WW I and WW II, collection of articles written by village residents in 1990-91
- K1305 Handwritten account of Kineton “Wings for Victory” week, May 1943, by 8 year old Valerie Hartless
- K1306 Rolls of Honour in Methodist Churches by Richard Ratcliffe (2015)
- K1307 Details of burials of servicemen of WW I listed on war memorial by Commonwealth War Graves Commission
- K1308 Details of burials of servicemen of WW II listed on war memorial by Commonwealth War Graves Commission
- K1309 Photocopied album of photos of WW I servicemen from Kineton, presented by Capt W H Hutton (Original in WCRO DR 746/24)
- K1310 Hand-drawn map of Europe indicating the positions where Kineton soldiers died
- K1311 “Kineton and the Military Tribunals. 1915-1918” by Peter Ashley-Smith, in “Warwickshire History” (Summer 2005)
- K1312 WW II certificate to Edith Wills, issued by Joseph Lucas Ltd, stating that she was employed on war work in their Kineton factory
- K1313 R A F Gaydon information booklet, 3rd edition, 1966
- K1314 1995 VE Day, details of Kineton commemorations
- K1315 2018 Kineton Remembrance Sunday programme
- K1316 Circa 1990s letter from New Zealand resident to Mrs Harland, concerning her father-in-law, Mr McLeay, who was a NZ soldier convalescing in Kineton in 1915
- K1317 File of material re Czech soldiers in Kineton and Butlers Marston during WW II, incl. Correspondence and photos
- K1318 Collection of photos, copy photos and digital prints of World War I and World War II soldiers, graves, medals, documents, war memorials, etc, in a heavy photo album, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K1319 Collection of colour slides relating to World War I, by Peter Ashley-Smith, including portraits, memorials, Clarendon House, graves, foreign cemeteries, also Combroke soldiers
- K1320 World War II baby’s Avon gas mask, donated by Mick Walton
- K1321 Details and scanned photos of WW 1 soldiers from Bridge St., Kineton, by David Fisher (2016)
- K1322 Proof material for “Kineton in the Great War” by Gillian Ashley-Smith (1998)
- K1323 Professionally taken mounted photo enlargements of WW II Kineton Home Guard officers and full complement, both at the sports field of the Kineton Sports and Social Club
- K1324 Framed photo montage of the 1956 funeral of Admiral Sir Walter Cowan
- K1325 WW II dummy bomb parts, found at Brixfield Farm, dropped by Wellington bombers on training runs from Moreton-in-Marsh & RAF Edgehill

KDLHG Archive List

Organisations

- K701 Photos, 1930s to 2001, of Brownies, Guides, Rangers, Scouts, Red Cross, bowlers, Stratford Blue staff
- K702 Womens' Institute Choir, various group photos, 1928-35, Leamington Musical Festival adjudication sheets and certificates 1938-39
- K703 Photocopied details of the Kineton Cricket Club
- K704 The Warwickshire Hunt folder of notes, incl. photocopies of The Warwickshire Hunt by Ralph Greaves, notes by various authors, photocopies of membership cards, lists of masters and huntsmen, newspaper extracts
- K705 Kineton Nursing Association 1922 fees notice and 1924-5 committee report
- K706 Handwritten extract from "The Story of Kineton Cricket Club, to commemorate a half century of cricket in Kineton", by the Hon Patience Hanbury, as printed by the Rowndwood Press of Kineton
- K707 Extract from "Annals of the Warwickshire Hunt" by Charles Mordaunt
- K708 Details of Kineton United Football Club, including CD of history 1960-1974, reproduction of 1962 cartoon, newspaper clippings of car accident
- K709 Booklet "The Kineton Methodists 1842-1993" by David Gill (1993), also transcription of Banbury Guardian's 1893 account of the chapel foundation stone laying and research notes
- K710 Kineton Women's Institute 1956 programme
- K711 1953 Red Cross day collection day receipt card and 1958 annual inspection note
- K712 Scout Group, photocopy of letter to parents informing them of lottery grant for a new Scout hut
- K713 Sparrow and Rat Club 1903 annual report photocopy and photocopy of 1916 newspaper clipping
- K714 1952 Pig Club long service certificate
- K715 "The Independent Chapel in Little Kineton", notes from printed sources and photocopy of 1813 minute book page, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K716 Kineton Playgroup 2005 press release re award of lottery funding for new premises
- K717 Women's Institute 1951 nativity play programme
- K718 Kineton Village Hall Association May 1986 newsletter and 1996 flyer about the 10th anniversary dinner
- K719 Kineton Village Hall Association 1984 "Hall or Nothing" concert programme, raising funds for new village hall
- K720 Kineton Women's Institute research history, 1917-1946, by Peter Ashley-Smith, including copies of minutes, photocopies of programmes and invoices and copy photos of W I Hall and photo of poster for 1960s {?} flower show
- K721 Kineton LawnTennis Club photocopy of 1911-1925 minutes and accounts book
- K722 Research notes and photos of the Roman Catholic churches in Kineton and Avon Dassett, incl. Parish Profile (2004) and history of parish by Ruth Morgan (2026)
- K723 Reseach notes re Kineton Salvation Army corps of the 1880s
- K724 Kineton Regent Club minutes and newsletters, 1997-2016
- K725 Kineton Provident Society member's handbook photocopies (WCRO CR 332/1)
- K726 Photocopy of Charity Commission 1982 document listing the charities forming the Kineton United Charities

KDLHG Archive List

Organisations

- K727 British Legion Women's Section embroidered tablecloth
- K728 File box of Kineton and District Local History Group, 1988 onwards, including constitution, minutes, accounts, outing details and photos, speaker evening details, exhibition material, programmes, etc
- K729 Colour slides of early 1960s armistice parades
- K730 Women's Institute, collection of Peter Ashley-Smith colour slides, including hall, plays, groups
- K731 Glazed and frames photo of Kineton 1931 fire brigade and engine, with information on reverse
- K732 Digital photo print of 1882 Kineton Horticultural Show admission ticket and photocopy of poster advertising 1873 show at Kineton House
- K733 Kineton Methodist Church 1935-6 circuit plan
- K734 Kineton branch of British Red Cross file, 1959 – 1981, including reports, certificates, Junior Group documents and newspaper clippings
- K735 Kineton Art Group history notes by Peggy Shiner, 2006, digital photo prints, 2008 exhibition catalogue

KDLHG Archive List

Parish Magazines

- K1501 "Parish Magazine", Sept 1910, May 1911, July 1913, May 1915 and a run from Jan 1920 to Dec 1923, "The Magazine" Jan 1924 – Dec 1947 and "The Magazine of Kineton & Dassett Rural Deaneries" Jan 1948 – Dec 1955, all with a few gaps and a few duplicates
- K1502 "Kineton & Combroke Parish News" Nov 1964 – Dec 1969
- K1503 "Outlook", parish leaflet of Kineton & Combroke, April 1976 – Dec 1983
- K1504 "Outlook" July/Aug 1995 – Oct 2019
- K1505 Photocopies of extracts about Kineton, from various parish magazines, 1893-1933

KDLHG Archive List

Residents

- K301 Photographs, press clippings, postcards, correspondence and ephemera of George Baldwin (1871-1972) and family, including Banwell and Brannan families
- K302 Photocopy of printed memoir referring to funeral of Rev Francis R Miller, vicar of Kineton, 1834-89, also scan of photo
- K303 Walter Hartless, born 1908, cassette tape interview by Helen Lloyd 2002, also typed copy of "A Day in the Life of an Eleven-year-old Boy in Kineton, 18 August 1919" by Walter Hartless and photocopies of handwritten notes by Walter Hartless on Kineton inha
- K304 Scans of photos and information on Garrett family
- K305 Details of the Askew family and the 4 brothers who served in WW1
- K306 Biographies and obituaries of village residents clipped from "Outlook" magazine
- K307 Chandler family photos and genealogy
- K308 Admiral Cowan file of material, including "Sound of the Guns" by Dawson (1919), newspaper clippings, 1945 photo, 1956 funeral order of service, photos of funeral by B Winter
- K309 1916 criminal libel trial of Eva Hunt of Kineton, extracts from local newspapers
- K310 Photocopy of 1943 letter from Mr and Mrs W H Smith of Coventry to Mrs Hanbury, thanking her looking after their 3 sons as war evacuees
- K311 1744 Little Kineton Manor murder, modern newspaper articles, correspondence and photos
- K312 "Evacuated feom Coventry to Little Kineton" photocopied extract from The Evacuee, May/June 2015, being an account by David Gravells
- K313 Evacuation memoirs of Roy Lawton, who was evacuated from Coventry to Kineton House, also correspondence
- K314 List of Kineton WW1 soldiers who served and returned, by Gill Ashley-Smith, 2014
- K315 "We can do with people like you in Australia", printed story of the life of Frank Saunders in Australia, 1926-30
- K316 Residents and tradespeople as listed in directories from 1828 to 1932
- K317 Photocopies of details of William Hilton's award of Military Cross
- K318 Genealogical notes and photos and negatives of the Wheildon and Goate families
- K319 Photo of trade reference for W H Hartless, from Central Garage (1923) and scan of photo of him, also scan of WW I medals and death plaque of Geoffrey Hartless and recollections by Walter Hartless
- K320 Genealogies of the Seagrave, Bentley, Greville and Willoughby de Broke families
- K321 Notes on the hymn "Amazing Grace", the words of which were written in Kineton, by John Newton in 1772
- K322 Peter Ashley-Smith's archive of Kineton people, part 1 A - E, part 2 F - H, part 3 I - Q, part 4 R - Z, with biographical notes, newspaper clippings, census photocopies, correspondence, funeral orders of service, photocopies of wills, a few photos, etc
- K323 Photocopy of original pencil ms, originally owned by Graeme Bassett, of copied list of burgage and messuage holders in Kynton in 1313-14
- K324 Proceedings of the Warwick Quarter Sessions, Epiphany 1634, concerning the homeless James Clarke and family, photocopy of book page

KDLHG Archive List

Residents

- K325 1774 listing of copyhold tenants' names, their premises and rents, photocopies of SBTLA DR 636/42, also interpretation by Colin Such (2026)
- K326 Digital photographic print of Warwickshire 1953 coronation pageant, with Kineton residents identified
- K327 Collection of colour slides of Kineton families, in 2 heavy albums, by Peter Ashley-Smith, including portraits, houses
- K328 "Kineton, Me and Others" by Derrick Brown, circa 2000, scans
- K329 Photocopies of a manuscript account of Kineton inhabitants, 1915-19, author unknown
- K330 Extensive biography and scanned photos of the Rev Franklyn Smith and family, Methodist minister of Kineton, 1916-19, by Alan Pearson (2008)
- K331 2007 register of electors of Kineton Ward of Stratford on Avon District Council
- K332 KDLHG 2001-13 oral history project, with notes, instructions, correspondence and CD recordings of Mary Wheildon, Bob & Betty Cowley, Doreen Neal, Betty Rimell (also transcription), Vera Tomkins, Derrick Brown (transcription only – see also K508) and other
- K333 Circa 1990 newspaper photocopy "Mrs Smith's Page" concerning Kineton born Esther Baylis (1780-1857), prison reformer
- K334 Funeral orders of service brochures of Kineton and district residents from 1998 onwards

KDLHG Archive List

St Peter's Church

- K201 1966 terrier, containing details of charities and benefactions
- K202 1966 inventory, with additions to 2000
- K203 Stratford District Council 1945 permit for the extension of the churchyard at Southam Rd and County Council consent form for access road
- K204 Log book of church repairs, 1971-2001
- K205 Warwick County Record Office (WCRO) receipts for deposit number DR212 and DR1232
- K206 St Peter's 2008 bell appeal fabric bag
- K207 "Kineton Church Restoration, Book of Quotations", 1913, compiled in aid of the re-hanging of the bells
- K208 1982-3 research correspondence and manuscript notes by Peter Titchmarsh, prior to the publication of "A Brief History of the Parish Church of St Peter, Kineton", also proofs and photos
- K209 1964 invitation card to St Peter's Church Loyalty Dinner at the Chesford Grange Hotel
- K210 Programmes for 1980 handbells concert, 1984 harvest thanksgiving at Kineton Fire Station and installation of new vicars in 1996 and 2010
- K211 2010 KDLHG graveyard project, history of project, CDs, working plans showing grave positions, newspaper clipping and details of 2010 Warks Best Village award, also 12 photos of headstones and a set of published booklets of memorial inscriptions and buria
- K213 St Peter's, Kineton, notes by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K214 "The Story of Kineton and its Church" early 1970s 16 page printed brochure
- K215 Typed transcription of 1913 notes by incumbent vicar W H B Yerburgh
- K216 Photocopy of the 1774 injunction against the Rev John Harmer
- K217 Extract from "The Church Bells of Warwickshire" by Tilley & Walters, concerning Kineton's ring of 6 by Abraham Rudhall
- K218 Architects' plans and photocopies: 1974 re lighting; 1982 re roof repairs
- K219 "The Parish Church of St Peter, Kineton, Warwickshire" by Peter Titchmarsh (1983)
- K220 2005 Annual Parish Church Meeting brochure
- K221 1964 building and development campaign funding brochure
- K222 Church sittings list of 1755 and explanation list of 1821, photocopies of ms SBTLA DR 212/39
- K223 1823-25 correspondence between the churchwardens and the steward of Lord Willoughby de Broke concerning the poor state of the chancel roof, photocopies of Worcester CRO 797.57 BA2920
- K224 2012 new cemetery mapping project, working plans showing grave positions, inscriptions report sheets, correspondence, scans of digital photos, blank stationery
- K225 "Monumental Inscriptions, St Peter's Church & Cemetery, Kineton" by the Birmingham & Midland Soc for Genealogy & Heraldry (1989), incorporating the Rev Harvey Bloom survey of early 1900s, also photocopy of 1960 graveyard plan and 1990s plans of cemetery
- K226 1918 Guild of St Peter membership ticket, in the name of Hilda Banwell
- K227 2016 photos of scaffolded church tower, inspection of clock face and removal of weather vane for restoration
- K228 Scan of baptismal roll, 1934 – 1962

KDLHG Archive List

St Peter's Church

K229 Enlarged and mounted professional photo of Kineton Bell Ringers, 1931, all named

KDLHG Archive List

Traders

- K501 G E Smart, Green Farm printed statement of account booklet, produced probably in the 1950s and used from 1975-7
- K502 Paper carrier bag of The Country Pursuit
- K503 Scans of photos of a long case clock made by Woodley & Son of Kineton and family details and photos of its owner, Frank Phillips
- K504 H C Lewis, butchers, details and stationery
- K505 Warks. County Council 1801-28 Kineton victuallers database
- K506 Transcriptions of WCRO files CR 2715/2, CR2715/3 and CR2717/4, concerning Kineton pubs, 1872-1912
- K507 S A M mobile cinema programme, circa 1950s
- K508 Transcription of oral recording of autobiographical notes of Derrick Brown, newsagent, with photocopy of retirement letter to customers (1986), photo and circa 1958 Toy Club cards
- K509 Catherine Molone bridal gown brochure, 1999
- K510 Lists of Kineton traders from directories: Pigot's 1829, 1841, White's 1850, Slater's 1862, Kelly's 1872, 1940, Spennell's 1883, 1891, 1911, 1921
- K511 Kineton Gas Light, Coal & Coke Co Ltd share certificate photocopy
- K512 Illustrated letterheads of Roundwood Press, Alan Murphy, furniture maker, J H Walker, ironwork maker and Henrietta's resaurant, also invoices from Knowles & Brown, newsagents
- K513 The Coffee Stop 2010 re-opening flyer
- K514 Carpenter's Arms Hong Kong Chinese takeaway menu, undated
- K515 Copy photos of Kineton traders' premises, also original photo, circa 1900 of Southam St premises of F Phillips, painter and plumber
- K516 Collection of colour slides of traders' adverts and invoices, mainly 1950s and 1960s, by Peter Ashley-Smith
- K517 Undated flyer for the Swan Hotel, with proprietors Richard & Vikki Faulkner, also 2003 Victorian Evening photos
- K518 2009 farmers' market flyer and local press clippings
- K519 Smart, Green Farm, Kineton moulded glass milk bottle

KDLHG Archive List

Transport

- K901 Extracts from various publications about Kineton's railway
- K902 Photocopied "Warwickshire Turnpikes" by Arthur Cossons, pub. In Birmingham Archaeological Soc Transactions and Proceedings, 1941-2
- K903 Photocopied notes and photos about Kineton Green Bus Service, staff, fire, takeover by Stratford Blue and bus timetables from 1996 to 2003
- K904 Notes on the Standard Motor Co 1924 Kineton car
- K905 "Aviation at Kineton" article photocopied extract from "Flight" (1932)
- K906 Kineton Green Bus Service 1929 timetable, in poor condition
- K907 Research file of Peter Ashley-Smith on Kineton Landing Ground, including print-out of the article "Lord Willoughby de Broke and his Kineton Landing Ground", published in Summer 2016 Warwickshire History, 2013 Regent Club slide presentation notes, photocop
- K908 Copy photos of railway station
- K909 Photocopies of local newspaper clippings re turnpike roads and details of local milestones
- K910 Large iron railway sleeper screw and large iron spanner found near site of Kineton railway station